
From: Nicole Lefroy   
Sent: January-28-19 8:30 AM 
To: Clerks 
Subject: Concerns on Road Safety for Stoney Creek Elementary School Area 

 To whom it may concern, 

 I am unsure who I should contact so I am hoping someone here can help.  

I guess I will jump right into what my concerns are.  

 Speeding and running the red light has been on the increase at the Beaverbrook Dr. / 
Beaverbrook Crescent crossing in Burnaby B.C., especially when there is an issue with 
Hwy 1 or Lougheed Highway. The increased number of vehicles driving through this 
neighborhood comes with an increase of reckless driving in this area. Current and 
planned developments in the Lougheed area will also create an increase in traffic. 

This is a 30km/hr zone and does have a sign with lights warning cars of the speed and 
potential upcoming stop; however, the number of vehicles speeding and running the 
red light is alarming.  

The major issue is this is a crossing used by the students of Stoney Creek Elementary 
School. Children are being taught not to cross on the red hand but to wait until the 
cross guard gives them the ok as cars are driving much too fast to take notice of the 
red light. 

The community police has advised the crossing guard to take down license plate 
numbers; however, the speed of the vehicles and having to focus on the safety of the 
children crossing makes this impossible.  

We would like to ask the City of Burnaby to install a raised crosswalk and possibly a 
traffic cam to help alleviate the speeding, stop vehicles from running the red light, and 
provide a safe crossing for our children. 

 Can you direct me in the right direction for this? 

 I look forward to hearing from you. 

Kindest Regards, 

Nicole 

 


